Nathan Tidridge

300 Progreston Road

Carlisle, ON L0R 1H1

Dalton McGuinty, Premier 
Legislative Building 
Queen's Park 
Toronto ON M7A 1A1
The Honourable Laurel Broten, Minister of Education
701 Evans Avenue, Suite 100 
Etobicoke, ON M9C 1A3
March 24th, 2012

Dear Mr. McGuinty and Ms. Broten,

I have just finished reading John Fraser’s recently published The Secret of the Crown: Canada’s Affair With Royalty, and there was a passage in his chapter “The Once and Future Crown” that I thought was pertinent to our correspondence regarding the current review of the Ontario history and Civics curricula:
. . . for too many decades, governments and schools let our constitutional monarchy slide from public view until many of us became embarrassed to have a “foreign” head of state, embarrassed by the very mention of the word “royal.” Most of our academic and popular historians have let us down miserably for a variety of reasons, and the primary and high school teachers who are supposed to inculcate Canadian history in young Canadians are their willing accomplices/victims. (page 196)
We need to fix the history and civics curricula in this province. The role of the Crown in this country is not addressed in our History and Civics classrooms. As part of the Diamond Jubilee of Her Majesty as Queen of Canada, as well as the upcoming visit by Their Royal Highnesses,  it would be a fitting tribute to the Queen to fix the Ontario Civics and History curricula and include the role of the Canadian Crown.
I have included a copy of the letter I sent to the Minister of Education earlier this month.

Sincerely,

Nathan Tidridge OCT
